TRANSPORTATION AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES

Date:

1111

July 15, 1986

Time:

2:00 P.M.

Committee Members Present:

Terry Kastanis, Acting Chair,

David Shore

Committee Members Absent:

Lynn Robie, Chair, Bill Smallman

Non-Committee Members Present:

Doug Pope

1. McClellan Air Force Base Study of North Area Water Wells-Quarterly Report

DISCUSSION:

John Tomko, Senior Engineer, summarized the staff report regarding second quarter monitoring results at north area wells. He explained that McClellan AFB will be paying for the installation of water connections for Robla area residents, which to some extent negates the need for monitoring in the future.

REPORT(S) BACK:

A report regarding the McClellan AFB water

connections is due back in August.

ACTION:

None.

Water Quality Issues Associated with the Existing Landfill -Quarterly Report

DISCUSSION:

John Tomko, Senior Engineer, explained that staff proposes expanding the groundwater monitoring network in order to:

- Replace two currently inadequate 1) monitoring wells
- 2) Help determine if there is a southerly spread of contaminated water

 Determine the potential for the downward spread of contamination

Councilman Pope asked about monitoring south of Business 80 and what impact the water quality might have on development.

Selby Fermer, a River Park resident, asked why no second quarter results were presented for well 3.

John Boss, Solid Waste Division Manager, explained that results were presented from well 3B instead, as 3B was intended to replace well 3. He agreed to continue testing well 3 and report the results in the future.

REPORT BACK:

A report is due back in three months regarding the proposed locations and depth of the additional monitoring wells.

ACTION:

None.

Lynn Robie, Chair Transportation and Community Development Committee